Nova Scotia Monarchs over 45 Baseball League
	League Procedures Regarding Covid-19  
	Date: May 26 / 2020



	Those of us responsible for running our league and the Monarchs organization met today to discuss and implement rules for our summer league to operate when HRM gives us the clearance to start play.

SOCIAL DISTANCING WILL BE OUR #1 PRIORITY AT THE BASEBALL DIAMONDS.
The following will be rules that all players will be required to follow:

	1) Catchers will be required to call all balls, strikes and outs. We will not be using umpires until the social distancing guidelines are relaxed in HRM. As all you who have played in our league before know, we have had catchers umpire while playing without any issues.
2) All players can choose to wear a facemask if they want but it will not be mandatory.

3) Baserunners can take a leadoff but will not be allowed to steal a base. Pitchers and catchers can still throw behind the runner if he takes to big of a secondary lead. This will allow first basemen to play in front of or behind the bag at all times. If the throw from the pitcher or catcher is wild the baserunner still has to re-tag the original base that he was at before advancing to the next base. Baserunners will be allowed to advance one base on a passed ball or wild pitch.
4) All players are required to wear baseball pants at every game.
5) There will be no sharing of helmets this year. You will be required to have your own helmet and              bring it to each game. I know that a number of players have their own helmet, which is good. If you do not have your own helmet we ask that if you can afford to buy your own helmet please do so. Our league has approximately 60 helmets and we will lend you a helmet for the season if you need one. Please send me an email ASAP to reserve one.
6)  Please do not spit, chew gum or eat sunflower seeds anywhere at the diamond this year 

	We ask that all players get batting gloves if you are using the league bats. If you have your own bat and only you are using it, you will not be required to use batting gloves. We will not be supplying water or hand sanitizer so if you want it you will have to bring it for yourself only. There will be no handshakes or high fives this season. We recommend that you bring a folding chair for yourself as we will not be using the dugouts as per regulations.
REMEMBER SOCIAL DISTANCING IS OUR NUMBER ONE PRIORITY!!!

Thank you and stay safe,

 Eric Anthony    Gary Foran    Albert Slaunwhite


